










Report of the Board of Trustees (Cont'd) 

Information on recent benefit plan improvements 
can be found on Page 53 of this Report. 

The Trustees regularly review the Plan's benefits 
to ensure that the benefits delivered keep pace 
with changes in the health care industry. Of 
course, we must also ensure that the benefits 
provided are appropriate for the contributions 
paid to the Fund - the Members must be given 
the very best value for contributions that the Plan 
can prudently afford. 

All of the services delivered by the Benefit Office, 
including preparation of retirement documents, 
are provided by our knowledgeable staff that is 
trained and skilled in the delivery of your 
benefits. The Trustees recognize and thank our 
staff for their dedication, care and 
professionalism in serving our Members. 

Effective with the 2016 Annual Report the 
Trustees, in an effort to reduce overall costs, 
decided that distribution of Annual Reports will 
be done electronically for all Plan Members 
except Retirees. Retirees will continue, for the 
time being, to receive their copy of the Annual 
Report by mail. To that end, Annual Reports will 
be posted in the Newsroom section of the Plan's 
website www.epibenefitplans.com. Those who 
wish to receive a paper copy of the Annual 
Report may visit the Administration Office to pick 
one up or call and one will be mailed to your 
home address. 

Submitted on behalf of the Trustees, 

Gordon Clanachan, FCA, ICD.D 
Chairman, Board of Trustees 
June,2017 
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